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Freedom of Information Request 
You ask for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):

“I would like to know what offences were committed by the 41 women sentenced by the East Kent Justice area and the 36 women sentenced by the Canterbury crown court in 2012.   I would also like to know the length of the sentences meted out for these offences.  From your Brief, I believe that this information is available.

I am not sure if it is within your remit, but I would also be interested in knowing if the Court has any influence on where the sentence is served and what considerations are taken into account and by whom, in determining which prison.”
Your request has been handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA).

In regards to the first part of your request I can confirm that the department holds the information that you have asked for, and I am pleased to provide this to you. 
The number of females sentenced to immediate custody and the breakdown by sentence band and offence type, in Canterbury crown court and East Kent local justice area, 2012 (latest available) can be viewed in the attached table. 
In regards to the second part of your request, when a person is sentenced to imprisonment their warrant will direct that they are taken to the local prison serving that court initially. Once they arrive the individual is subject to a detailed assessment of their offending behaviour, health and other needs and an assessment is made on the appropriate security conditions they need to be held in. Once this is done a decision about onward allocation within the prison system is made by staff at the holding establishment. When this onward allocation takes place will be determined by things such as availability of spaces at the next prison and escort availability etc. The decisions are operational ones taken by the Prison Service and not the sentencing court.


